
Weekly NewsleƩer 
#4     29.9.23 

Dear Cherry Orchard pupils, parents and carers,   

We have had a busy week with many different visitors in school including parents who aƩended 
a Y6 workshop, drama staff delivering a Shakespeare session with Year 5 and 6 pupils today and a 
MAT Safeguarding visit on Wednesday – all of which went excepƟonally well! Busy Ɵmes! 
  
I am sure you will have read our social media posts about Mrs Brunt reƟring from her role as our 
Rivers CEO. Our new CEO, Mr MaƩ Meckin is now in post and will be making his first visit to 
Cherry Orchard on Thursday 5th October. Mr Meckin is an experienced school leader who lives 
locally in Worcester city. Please respond to the survey invite if you would like to join the ‘Parent 
Voice’ group at 2:30pm, as there are limited spaces available on this occasion. 
  
I am hoping to share our school tomorrow morning with prospecƟve families during our Open 
Morning. Please remind any neighbours or friends that the school will be open from 10:00am – 
12noon, to showcase what Cherry Orchard has to offer. The Worcestershire Admissions portal is 
already open for parents to book places for the RecepƟon intake for September 2024. Please 
phone the school if you need more informaƟon about this. 
  
Have a lovely weekend, 
Karen Banford, Head Teacher 

 

Calendar of Events 
 Date Event 

Weds unƟl 22nd Nov 4C swimming 

SAT 30th Sept Open Morning from 10am-12noon 

Wed 4th Oct School photographs 

Thurs 5th and Fri 6th 
Oct 

Trips for Y4 to EnviroSort:  4C and 4O on 
Thurs and 4R on Fri 

w/beg 9th Oct Harvest Week 

Thur 12th Oct 6C class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

Fri 13th Oct RecepƟon classes drama workshops 

Tues 17th Oct Y6 trip to the Ashmolean Museum 

24th-27th Oct Book Boxes in school (buy a book Ɵme!) 

25th and 26th Oct Parent consultaƟon meeƟngs aŌer 3:30-7pm 

28t Oct-6th Nov Half term holiday + TEd day (the 6th) 

Weekly aƩendance:  
Whole school:  
97.25% (about same as last week) 
 
Best year group:  
       RecepƟon with 99.42% 
 
Best class/classes:  
RC with 100% 
Well done also to 4C, 1O, RR, RO, 1R 
and 5O who all had over 99%. 

Housepoints: 
  Severn 320 
  Avon  349 
  Teme  278 
 
Overall winners:   Avon 
KS 1 winners:  Severn 

KS2 winners:  Avon 
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Who made this mess? 

AƩendance 

This is a screenshot of the AƩendance guidance which is on our website, along with our 
AƩendance Policy. Please help support your child’s educaƟon by ensuring that they are 
in school, on Ɵme, every day. If your child is absent for any reason, please make the 
office aware of this as soon as possible, as the twice daily aƩendance registers are legal 
documents that must be accurately completed and shared with the LA. AƩendance is a 
‘hot-topic’ for the school, the MAT, the LA and the Government, as every child has the 
right to a full educaƟon. 
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Who made this mess? Reception children have 
enjoyed retelling the sto-
ry of ‘Rosie’s Walk’ in 
lots of different ways 
this week. 

Ask them to tell you the 
story this weekend. 

This week, Year 1 have been learning about algorithms in computing. We used Beebots and gave them 
instructions on how we wanted them to move. Ask your child how they gave the Beebots their instruc-
tions to make them move. 
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Who made this mess? 

Year 2 have been writing their own poems this week by choosing effec-
tive adjectives and writing them into descriptive sentences. They have 
learnt about adding a comma between two adjectives. 
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Who made this mess? 

Year 3 have been working from the book: Tell 
Me A dragon by Jackie Morris.  

They have designed their own dragons, in 
watercolours, annotated them with adjectives 
and then chosen effective vocabulary to 
write descriptions about them. 
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Who made this mess? 

Year 4 had great fun this week exploring the melting points 
of different solids in science. Although it was a little messy, it 
helped them to make some well-informed predictions and 
they will definitely remember the lesson! 
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Who made this mess?  

Years 5 and 6 all took part in Shakespeare work-
shops today, delivered by the fabulous West End in 
Schools company. They were all amazing! The y 
acted and spoke and learnt a lot about A Midsum-
mer Night’s Dream. 

They also worked on the play back 
in their classes, developing their 
knowledge of the characters and 
themes. Why not ask them what 
they can remember about it all? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Worker of the Week Star of the Week 

RC Noah EllioƩ 
RO Gunes Sasha 

RR Darcey Aoife 
1C Gabby Leo 
1O Jack Theo 
1R Lincoln Harrison 
2C Dexter Juia 
2O Paige Evelyn 
3C Joey Azan 

3O Charlie Rose 
3R Jenson Tilly 
4C Theo Phoebe 
4O ScarleƩ C Liam 
4R Jesse Finley 

5C Yasmine Tom 

5O Sumer Amelia 
5R Haƫe Jack 
6C Mason Erin 
6O Joe Leo 
6R Nylah Finnley 
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Book a school lunch on this day, and you may win a trip to The National Space 
Centre in Leicester by finding the lucky ticket. 

Let’s get us all eating Space food from our decorated servery. Book via ParentPay 
by 8:45 on Thursday 5th October. 



  Reminders/informaƟon 
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Find out more about Free School Meals (Income Related) 

Go to www.riverscofe.co.uk/new/detail/claim-your-free-school-meal/  



 

The above photo is a portion of the items we took from the Lost Prop-
erty cupboard today. It was stuffed to the seams! Most of it wasn’t 
named. We have returned named items to their owners and have 
then added the rest to our ‘Pre-loved uniform’ boxes. Please can we 
ask that all clothing is named, clearly. It really does help it get back 
to its rightful home. 

COSA will be organising a 
secondhand sale of uniform 
at the Parents’ Evenings. It 
wouldn’t cost a lot and 
would helps us towards our 
sustainability goals. 



  Reminders/informaƟon 
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School gates open at 8:30am and will close when children should be in 
class at 8:45am. This is when lessons start and the register is taken. The 
gates will be open again at 3:05pm for a 3:10pm finish for Reception 
children and a 3:15pm finish for all other year groups. Please try to be 
prompt in the mornings so that all opportunities for learning are able to 
be taken and in the afternoons by standing away from the building, 
close to the areas where your child will be released. 

Please do NOT try to park in the back car park if 
picking children up from clubs or The Hub. This is 
a staff only car park as it is small and does not 
have much room to turn cars around. 

 

ALSO please try NOT to drive down Timberdine Close in the 
mornings unless you have a parking permit for the school as 
there are not places to turn safely around. We have been 
asked to pass on that the NHS have had their entrances 
blocked and there have been some near misses with both 
children and vehicles, and, as a result, the community police 
officers will be doing some spot patrols. 

 

 

Our Facebook username is cherryorchardps, as is our Twitter 
username. Please search us out to see what is going on on our pages. 
We try to post to both types of media just to keep the world up-to-date 
with the amazing things going on in school. 



Year group Clubs Day Time 

Reception Choir 

Construction 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

1 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Choir 

Storybook 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

2 Cosmic yoga 

Lego 

Art/collage 

Choir 

Maths 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

3 Multi-skills 

French/
languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Homework 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

lunchtime 

4 Times tables 

Multi-skills 

French/
languages 

Choir 

Art club 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

5 Young Voices 

Lego 

Girls’ football 
Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

Lunchtime 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

6 Young Voices 

Netball 
Boys’ football 
Girls’ football 
Choir 

Art club 

Sewing 

Monday 

Monday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Thursday 

3:15-4:30pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4:15pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

3:15-4pm 

Autumn Term club information 

All notifications about club spaces have been sent out. Clubs start Monday 18th September. 

There will also be an orchestra club on a Friday after school for those already learning an instrument. 
Separate information will be sent out about this soon, as it is in collaboration with Mrs Daws. 








